
 

 

Land Update 
 
Thank you to everyone that submitted written comments and / or was able to participate in the resident 
meeting on August 24, 2020 held virtually on Zoom.  Council values your feedback and took your 
comments into consideration when discussing the purchase of the "point" land: 
 

Rural Legal: NW-2-47-28-4 
Parcel Area:  8 acres 

 
The following motion was made at the August 25, 2020 Regular Council Meeting: 
 

WHEREAS the land described as NW-2-47-28-4 ("point land") would be beneficial to the 
Summer Village to own in order to keep the land in its undeveloped natural state, excepting the 
possibility of a walking trail, and  
 
WHEREAS the existing reserve and park lands of Silver Beach should not be subdivided or sold 
and the new point land should not be subdivided or sold, and 
 
WHEREAS the funds to purchase the land could come from donations, and 
 
WHEREAS, if donations received were significant but not sufficient to purchase the point land, 
Council could consider raising the balance through grant funding, from Silver Beach’s financial 
reserve and borrowing; 
 
Therefore: 
 
1. a request for donations be made to Silver Beach residents with a goal of raising $1,100,000, on 

or before September 30, 2020 so that a timely offer to purchase the point land can be made; 
 

2. the money would be held by the Summer Village and, if the land deal were to proceed Silver 
Beach would provide each donor with a tax receipt; if the land deal does not proceed, the 
money would be refunded by Silver Beach to the donors; and further that 

 
3. a request be made to the County of Wetaskiwin for its consent to Silver Beach purchasing the 

point land which is located within the County of Wetaskiwin, as required under the Municipal 
Government Act. 

 
Updated Information:  
 
Council has since learned that the point land has been purchased by long-term residents of Silver Beach 
who felt that the residents all supported the purchase of the land and wanted to purchase the land before it 
could be sold to anyone else so as to secure the land for the Summer Village. 
 
Council also understands that the new owners are working on developing a responsible plan, purpose and 
vision for the land with a goal of working with Council to make it a part of the Summer Village. 
 



 

 

Once further information is available Council will 
revisit its August 25, 2020 Motion and request for 
donations to enable the Summer Village to purchase 
the land from the new owners.  
 

 
 
 

Communication 
 

Throughout the year, notifications will be posted on 
the website, and may go out by email.   
 
Please make sure the office has your current email 
and phone numbers on file. This information is used 
for municipal purposes only, such as newsletters 
and giving notice for public meetings, and may be provided to emergency responders upon request (i.e. 
bylaw, RCMP, fire). 
 
“Subscribe” to the website and be notified by email when new information is posted, such as new bylaws, 
fire bans, or the latest Council minutes.  
 

 


